

State of New Hampshire Fish and Game Department

2 Hazen Drive, Concord, NH 03301 TDD Access: Relay NH 1-800-735-2964 (603) 271-3421

Wayne E. Vetter Executive Director

August 28, 1997

Office of Selectmen Town of Alstead P.O. Box 86 Alstead, NH 03602

Dear Selectmen:

I want to thank you all for taking the time to meet with C.O. Claude Dumont and me the other night.

As promised, this letter is to confirm the agreed upon commitment by the NH Fish and Game Department to operate, maintain. inspect and manage the Department-owned public boat access facility fronting Warren Lake, Alstead. Pursuant to this commitment, the Town of Alstead and the Department agree to:

- The Department will begin to assume the duties of operation, maintenance and inspection as of August 27, 1997;
- Management of the site will officially occur when the Department installs a kiosk (with appropriate signage), as well as proper entrance signage identifying the State as owner of the site. The installation of the aforementioned amenities will occur during the 1998 construction season;
- 3. The Town agrees to maintain the Class V High from Route 123 to the public boat access facility to a point mutually agreeable to both parties;
- The "Town" and the Department will work cooperatively to resolve any and all social issues at the site; and,

Discover New Hampshire

5. The Department agrees to place the Warren Lake public boat access site on its list for refurbishment projects and in that regard, has assigned project number FW-27-D-35 to the site.

In closing, I believe that by working togther as outlined, the State and the Town will have a public access area that we both can be proud of.

Sincerely,

Richard J. Tichko Biologist II

RJT/rjt

cc: Jack Bowyer

Christopher Berg,LT

Claud B.Dumont